
Ninth Annual Light of Hope Celebration and Swearing-in Ceremony 

Offering hope for children in the hands of the Court was the theme for the Light of Hope 
and Swearing-in Ceremony on March 30.  Judge Edward E. Guido, Judge Albert H. 
Masland, and Dependency Master James Flower, Jr. welcomed the 10 new CASA volun-
teers and challenged them to do the best they can for the children under the care of the 
Court.  The fall class of volunteers trained in 2009 were recognized, as were Jacquie 
Gensel and Bob Wicks who have completed five years as CASA volunteers. 

Following the swearing-in ceremony, Bar-
bara Cross, Cumberland County Commis-
sioner, presented the Proclamation of Child 
Abuse Awareness Month and Senator Pat 
Vance shared her support of the CASA Pro-
gram, which just completed a 2-year grant 
through her office.   

Annie Strite, of Cumberland/Perry Mental 
Health/Mental Retardation, provided music during the candlelighting cere-
mony, and Dennis Hockensmith, Executive Director of PA CASA, challenged 
everyone to consider their part in helping child victims of abuse and neglect. 

The reception that ended the evening was hosted by the Dickinson College 
Chapter of Kappa Alpha Theta. 
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Judge Guido lights the candles of the new class 
of CASA volunteers, symbolic of the Light of 
Hope they will bring to the children they will 
represent. 

CASA volunteer Melinda Anglin, also a member of Kappa Alpha 
Theta, prepares to present a small gift to the newly trained 
volunteers on behalf of the South Central Pennsylvania Kappa 
Alpha Theta Alumnae Association. 

Canines 4 Kids Hikes the Appalachian Trail 

Steve Russell was the guest of honor at a picnic at Pine Grove Furnace State Park on May 10. 
Mr. Russell, a Florida attorney who founded the non-profit Canines 4 Kids, Inc., trains formerly 
abused and neglected dogs for placement in Florida foster homes of children within the system, 
where they serve both as trustworthy and loyal companions and also as symbols of hope for a 
brighter tomorrow.  In addition to training rescued dogs, Russell also helps to raise awareness 
and funds for child advocacy groups across the country by sponsoring hikes. Steve and his 
dogs are currently on a 218-day hike on the Appalachian Trail for that purpose. 

ñThru-hiking the Appalachian Trail is both a mental challenge and a physical challenge,ò says 
Russell. ñIt is much like what the children in the dependency system face. For seven months in 
unfamiliar terrain, we have to carry all our gear, food, clothing and shelter. The kids have to 
carry on with their lives in the face of losing, at least for a time, everything familiar to them: their 
friends, school, siblings and most of their family relationships and activities. What a volunteer 

partly helps the kids do is retain some hope. I thought, ôIf my rescued dogs could hike the AT as a metaphor for the kids 
for whom we advocate, perhaps we could raise the level of public awareness and more volunteers.ôò  

The picnic was held on one of Russellôs days of rest. It was organized primarily by Kim Ward, a member of Kappa Alpha 
Theta from Dickinson College who was also an intern with the CASA Program. The twenty-plus people in attendance 
went on a symbolic 1-mile hike in honor of Russellôs efforts. To learn more about Canine 4 Kids, Inc., visit http://
canines4kids.org/About_Us.aspx or follow the hike at http://www.facebook.com/canines4kids.    

CASA Intern Kim Ward with Steve 
Russell. 



Meet the Twentieth Corps of CASA Volunteers  

Jennifer Adams  is from Blain, a small town in Perry County. She was 
raised on a family owned and operated dairy farm with four brothers 
and one sister, and has a very close-knit family which supports each 
other through good times and bad. When Jenn is not helping out on 
the farm, she is playing soccer, working on her education, spending 
time with her friends, or visiting family members. Jenn also enjoys 
horseback riding and spending time outside. Her future plans include 
graduating from college with a Bachelor's Degree in Criminal Justice, 
finding a job utilizing her degree, and settling down with someone near 
her parents and starting a family.  She just recently bought her own 
home. 

Karla Billman grew up in a small town in Indiana and moved with her 
family to Dillsburg, PA seven years ago. She earned both her Bache-
lorôs and Masterôs Degrees in Education from Butler University in Indi-
anapolis. She and her husband Tim are the parents of two daughters 
who are in college and a son who will begin college in the fall.  Karla is 
an elementary special education teacher in the Northern York County 
School District.  She loves to visit new places and especially enjoys 
vacationing with family and friends.  

Cara Boyanowski is a family law attorney with the law firm of Serratelli, Schiffman, Brown & Calhoon in Susquehanna Township. 
She has practiced law for seventeen years and has assisted families in complex divorce, custody and support cases, as well as de-
pendency cases in Cumberland County. She is currently a member of the Pennsylvania and Dauphin County Bar Associations. In 
addition, she chaired the family law section of the Pennsylvania and Dauphin County Law Sections. Cara is a ñFriend of Fort Hunterò 
and a newly elected member of the Heinz-Menaker Senior Center. Cara lives with her dog, bird, and fish in Lower Paxton Township, 
and she is an active member in her church, the Saint Catherine Laboure Parish.  

Jen Galbraith describes herself as ñuncategorizable.ò She currently lives in Newport, PA after spending her young adult years mov-
ing from place to place. A motherly-type and teacher at heart, Jen dedicates herself to working as a full-time Optometrist and a part-
time Skydiving Instructor. On December 29, 2009 she and her husband adopted their sixteen-year-old son. She describes him as her 
inspiration for becoming a CASA. Jen is an adventure magnet who loves the challenges that life tends to periodically throw her way.  

Susan Myers grew up in a Navy family, and so grew up all over the world, but settled in Carlisle, PA, as a member of the US Army, 
teaching at the Carlisle Army War College.  She is a Penn State graduate and retired from the Army and her teaching in June 2010.  
Her interests are diverse and include travel, reading, sports, and involvement in the community.  She hopes to eventually move to a 
warmer climate and teach public administration at the college level. 

Curt Nissly is originally from the semi-rural town of Upland, CA in the lemon orchards west of Los Angeles.  At age 19 he left Califor-
nia to discover the continent of Africa, which was his home for about 25 years.  He is married to his sweetheart of now 46 years, has 
raised five children (four of whom are adopted), and now lives in Dillsburg, PA.  He is enjoying partial retirement, but is busy with vol-
unteer work, his small business, and his grandchildren.  Since Hurricane Katrina in August 2005, he has led 15 work/construction trips 
to New Orleans. 

Vi Nissly is a wife, mother, and grandmother. She grew up in Southern California, and now lives in Dillsburg, PA. Vi and her husband 
own a small family business, for which she is the accountant, schedule organizer and part-time worker. She and her husband have 
five children, four of whom are adopted. They also are the grandparents of four. Vi loves recording the lives of her family through 
scrap booking. She also enjoys entertaining for her family and friends from around the world. She volunteers her time to local women 
in order to help them better work with available resources for their families. In addition, Vi is a member of the board of directors of an 
organization that brings clean water to thousands of people.  

Sarah Rummel currently lives in Hummelstown, PA after spending her childhood in Millersburg. She is a full-time Intensive Care Pe-
diatrics Nurse at Hershey Medical Center. She loves spending time with her family, especially her husband whom she married in Oc-
tober in a hot air balloon. When she is not reading or shopping, she loves playing with their dog. In addition, she enjoys traveling to 
Europe.  

Stephanie Schnaithmann currently lives in Camp Hill, PA after spending her childhood and teen years in Kennett Square and the 
Pocono Mountains. After thirty-plus years in the telecommunications industry, she is taking a break to complete her degree in Organ-
izational Management. When she is not spending time with her husband and family, she enjoys reading and cooking. In addition, she 
spends time refinishing and collecting antiques. Stephanie loves traveling to the Outer Banks and seeing Broadway musicals. She 
also is an accomplished volunteer, dividing her time between Penn State/Hershey Medical Center, AsceraCare Hospice, and Saint 
Stephenôs Episcopal Church.  

Lori Serratelli was born and raised in Orange, New Jersey which is a very urban and diverse suburb of Newark, NJ and New York 
City.  Since 1978 she has lived in the Harrisburg area with her husband after graduating law school in Columbus, Ohio.  That year, 
Lori began her private practice in downtown Harrisburg, concentrating in family and employment law.  In 1980, her husband became a 
partner in the firm, which currently has 2 other partners and 10 associate attorneys and 10 support staff.  Lori is foremost a mother 
and then an attorney, in that order.  Her sons, born in 1984 and 1986 are her major motivation and fulfillment in her life and to her 
husband as well.  Lori enjoys working with and meeting new people and trying to solve their problems. Many of her extracurricular 
activities involve much of the same type of work, such as volunteering on a pro bono basis on boards or giving lectures on the areas 
of her practice.  When she has a moment to relax, Lori enjoys reading historical and autobiographical accounts.  She and her family 
have enjoyed boating since their sons were 10 and 12, and particularly enjoy spending free time on the Chesapeake. 

Left to right: Anita Brewster, Judge Guido, Cara Boyanowski, Lori Serratelli, Sarah 
Rummel, Stephanie Schnaithmann, Vi Nissly, Jen Galbraith, Curt Nissly, Jenn 
Adams, Karla Billman, Jim Flower, Sue Myers, and Judge Masland. 



Volunteers Attend National CASA Conference 

Funded in part by a grant by the PA Department of Community 
and Economic Development, four volunteers were able to attend 
the annual National CASA Conference from April 16 through 19 
in Atlanta, GA. Pictured here with PA CASA Executive Director, 
Dennis Hockensmith, are Peggy Shedden, EJ McKenna-Hieb, 
Carol Sprecher, and Sandy Evans. 

Program Statistics as of June 30, 2010: 

¶ 133 CASA volunteers have been trained (66 are active; 45 

are CASA Supporters) 

¶ 280 dependent children have been represented  

¶ 617 CASA  Reports have been written, providing additional 

information to help the Court make decisions   

Of the children whose cases have closed since the CASA Pro-
gram was begun in 2000, 61 returned home, 79 were adopted, 
and 18 went to live with a permanent legal custodian or a fit and 
willing relative. Eight children aged out of the system, 1 child 
died and 2 had their cases transferred to other jurisdictions. 

A Day at the Farm 

Sandy, Judy and Janine Guido (who 
happen to be related to Judge 
Guido) offered CASA volunteers, 
their own families, their CASA fami-
lies and the Cumberland County 
CASA Advisory Council and staff 
members a fun afternoon at Cle-
chachar Farm on May 15. About 50 
participants got to ride a horse, tour 
the farm and visit the animals. 

First Ever KATwalk Benefits PA CASA  

Dickinson College Chapter of 
Kappa Alpha Theta held a fashion 
show and silent auction to benefit 
PA CASA on March 31. The eve-
ning also included entertainment by 
musical groups from Dickinson Col-
lege. Vendors provided clothing 
and jewelry for the models and of-
fered their merchandise for sale at 
the show. The hours of work that 
the Thetas invested paid off.  Not 

only was the evening a lot of fun, it also netted over $2300 for PA 
CASA. Thanks go to: Three Sirens Boutique, Sassy Boutique, 
Providence Boutique, Miss Ruthôs Time Bomb, Taylored for You 
Bridal Boutique, Silpada Jewelry, Face Forward, Magnoliaôs Jew-
elers, Amyôs Thai Cuisine, Bella U, Chiliôs Restaurant, Earrings! By 
Jamie, Esther S. Hempt Fashions, Georgie Louôs Retro Candy & 
Gifts, Jeanneôs Accessories, and Maggie Adams, Ltd. 

Cumberland County Well Represented 

Twenty-six Cumberland County CASA volunteers and staff mem-
bers, along with approximately 200 others from across PA, were 
welcomed by Central Penn College Vice President, and cham-
pion of CASA, Dr. Melissa Vayda to the first PA CASA Confer-
ence held at the college on June 21 and 22.  With a schedule 
packed with informative workshops and inspirational presenta-
tions, the volunteers and staff came away motivated and re-
energized to do more and better things for their CASA kids in 
Cumberland County. 
 

As a pre-conference event, Cumberland County CASA volun-
teers Sandy Evans and Joy Gross, along with Pam Wysocki, 
Administrative Coordinator, were three of the twenty-five persons 
from across the state who participated in a two-day Training of 
Facilitators seminar on using the National CASA training manual 
for new volunteer instruction. Cumberland County Program Di-
rector Anita Brewster was one of the instructors for the training, 
along with Terene Bennett and Rebecca Gross from the National 
CASA Association.  

Pam Wysocki with keynote speaker, 
Ashley Rhodes-Courter. 

Experience ñTroonò Golf 
 

Monday, August 16, 2010 

Colonial Golf and Tennis Club 
4901 Linglestown Road 
Harrisburg, PA 17112 

 

Check-in begins at 11:00 a.m. 
Shotgun start at 1:00 p.m. 

 

Buffet Dinner & Awards Program to Follow  
 

To learn more about participating or helping to sponsor this 
event, go to www.pacasa.org.  

2nd Annual PA CASA 

Golf Tournament 

CASA advisory board member Lindsay 
Baird Osborn, sets up her jewelry 
display as Theta members watch. 

Riley, granddaughter of CASA volun-
teer Karen Newell, enjoys meeting 
Wilbur. 

Help Needed:  Walmart Chooses PA CASA  

PA CASA is one of three organizations chosen to participate in the 
Walmart Associate Choice Program.  From July 7 through  mid-
August, associates at Walmart stores and Samôs Clubs in Penn-
sylvania will have the opportunity to vote for PA CASA to receive a 
$100,000 grant from the Walmart Foundation.  Although employ-
ees of Walmart may not be directly solicited for their vote on store 
property, managers may be contacted with information regarding 
PA CASA. PA CASA is asking anyone who knows an employee of 
Walmart to please contact them personally and ask for their vote.  
More information is available at www.pacasa.org.  This potential 
revenue could be an incredible victory for kids in PA. 



News and Updates from the Cumberland County CASA 
Program  is published semiannually.  Back issues are avail-
able upon request or at www.ccpa.net/casa.  To be added to 
or removed from the mailing list, contact the CASA Office at 
(717) 240-6159 or casa@ccpa.net. 

CASA Volunteer Basic Training  

To explore becoming an advocate for abused 
and/or neglected children in Cumberland 
County, contact the CASA Office at 240-6159, 
casa@ccpa.net or www.ccpa.net/casa.  
 

Volunteer advocates mustð 
¶ be 21 years of age or older, 
¶ be able to successfully pass criminal checks, 
¶ complete 36-40 hours of training, and  
¶ be willing to make at least a 2-year commit-

ment.  
 

Spring trainings are typically held in Carlisle on 
Tuesday and Thursday evenings, 6 to 9 pm.  
The fall training will be held on Saturdays, 9 am 
to 4 pm, September 18 ðOctober 30, 2010.  

OUR MISSION. . .  

The mission of the Cumberland County 
Court Appointed Special Advocate 
(CASA) Program is to assist the court 
in determining what is in the best inter-
est of abused and/or neglected children 
whose cases are in the court system.  
Through objective investigation and ob-
servation with the focus on the child as-
signed, trained CASA volunteers de-
velop and present their recommenda-
tions to the court to aid in establishing 
a safe, permanent and nurturing home 

Cumberland County CASA Program 

16 West High Street, Suite 303  

Carlisle, PA 17013 

Cumberland County COURT APPOINTED SPECIAL ADVOCATE Program  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Time Sensitive Material for Immediate Delivery  


